Minutes – August 2, 2016
City of Patterson, Louisiana 

The regular meeting of the Mayor and Council of the City of Patterson, Louisiana was held on Tuesday,    August 2, 2016.  The meeting was held at 1314 Main Street in the Council meeting room at 6:30 PM.

Mayor Rodney Grogan presided over the meeting.
6:30 PM 
REGULAR MEETING

Mayor Grogan called the Council Meeting to order.
Mayor Grogan asked for a moment of silence for the Police Officers killed in the line of duty.

Brother Perez with Bethel Pentecostal led the Invocation.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Councilmember Joe Russo.
Angela Shilling-Boyles, City Clerk, called roll.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner were present.   
Also present was City Attorney Russel Cremaldi, Police Chief Patrick LaSalle and Clay Breaud with Providence / GSE.
Motion was made by Councilmember Turner and seconded by Councilmember Russo to dispense with the reading and approve the July 5, 2016 Minutes.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  
Motion was made by Councilmember Darnell and seconded Councilmember Turner to accept the submission of the financial statement.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo and Turner voted yea.  
There was no public comment. 

The Mayor and Council received reports from the departments. 
Chief Patrick LaSalle stated there will be major changes of operations, one being they went to silent dispatching.  Chief thanked the Mayor for his help.  

Ryan Aucoin, Community Development Director, said they are in the first phase of Morey Park; and the Boy Scout hut has been removed.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
Saturday, October 29th from 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM the City of Patterson and the Main Street Committee will be having a Food and Music Festival and a Tour of Historic Buildings, respectively.  All monies made will go toward the Morey Park Restoration.

Councilmember Rentrop made a motion to introduce an Ordinance setting an $80.00 annual fee for golf carts used on Public Roads, seconded by Councilmember Russo.  The Council unanimously approved.

 Councilmember Mendoza made a motion to introduce an Ordinance regarding the salary of a Chief of Police appointed to fill a vacancy in that office, seconded by Councilmember Russo.  The Council unanimously agreed.
Mayor Grogan asked the council to start studying and talking about the salary structure for a newly elected Chief of Police.
Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Darnell to add the following to the Employee Handbook.  All law enforcement officers to whom a conditional offer of employment has been extended must take and pass a psychological evaluation before being hired.  A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo, and Turner voted yea.
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Motion was made by Councilmember Rentrop and seconded by Councilmember Mendoza to add the following to the Employee Handbook.  It is the policy of the City to prohibit the employment of immediate family members (Employee’s children, spouses of children, brother, sister, spouse of brothers and sisters, parent, spouse and the parents of spouse.) within the same department.  A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, and Turner voted yea, Councilmember Russo voted no.

Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Rentrop to add the following to the Employee Handbook.  It is the policy of the City to prohibit any “light duty” within the Police Department.  A roll call vote was held.  Councilmembers Darnell, Mendoza, Rentrop, Russo, and Turner voted yea.
Motion was made by Councilmember Mendoza and seconded by Councilmember Russo not to include (D), Individuals who have sued the City of Patterson cannot be employed with the City, to the additions of the handbook.  The Council unanimously agreed.  

Clay Breaud with Providence / GSE gave an engineering report on the gas rate study and sewer rate study to determine the sufficiency of the existing rates and determine the rates necessary to meet the department’s expenses for the next 5 years.  
There being no further business to come before the Mayor and Council, Councilmember Mendoza made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Councilmember Russo.  The Council unanimously agreed.
______________________________

_________________________________

Angela Shilling-Boyles, City Clerk

Rodney A. Grogan, Mayor
